
 
 

7.1 Jeol and 7.7 holy days to be celebrated tomorrow 
 
Michael Balcomb 
July 25, 2014 
 

Dear Pastors, Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

We have just finished our 40th Holy Ground Prayer on the God's Hope for America Pilgrimage, held in 

Hammond, Indiana. We have moved on to Chicago this evening. We are feeling the real, living presence 

of God and True Parents every day.  It is really heartening to see our members being resurrected and 

revived on spirit. Another inspiring thing is that we have so many young people with us, including several 

who very recently joined the church. 

 

This coming Sunday we will celebrate two important holy days, the 7/1 Jeol and 7/7 Jeol, directly with 

our family in Minneapolis, and with all families around the country. This year, we have the additional 

blessing of having True Mother celebrating these holy days here with us in the USA. She is now in 

Hawaii, leading the Aloha workshop with all the wonderful youth from around the world. 

 

I'd like to take this opportunity to remind you, and thank you in advance, for bringing or sending your 

holy day donations to church this Sunday. Let us give generously, knowing that God will freely shower 

his blessings on us all. 

 

Once again, thank you, and God bless you! 

 

 
 

Michael Balcomb, 

President 

 


